
September 1, 2024

Fernway Calendar
● September 2 | Labor Day - Schools and Offices are closed
● September 3 | PTO Social & Meeting @ Midnight Owl 5:30 - 6:30 pm
● September 18 | Curriculum Night

Grades 1 & 2 - 5:00 - 5:45 pm
Grades 3 & 4 - 6:00 - 7:00 pm

● September 19 | Father’s Walk 8:00 - 8:45 am
● September 21 | Fernway ABC, 123K Run/Walk
● September 25 | Curriculum Night

Kindergarten - 5:30 - 6:30 pm
Grade 5 - 6:30 - 7:30 pm

● October 5 | Food Truck & Movie

Link to Online District Master Calendar

School Hours : 8:05am - 2:50pm

Children are expected to arrive and depart school on time: Student success starts with consistent school
attendance and prompt daily arrival.

Please contact the office if your child will be absent or late for school.

Fernway Office Names and Numbers to know:

Fernway Elementary School: 216-295-4040
Principal: Mr. Christopher Hayward 216-295-4045 hayward_c@shaker.org
Administrative Assistant: Mrs. Audrey Hessell 216-295-4040 hessell_a@shaker.org
Administrative Assistant: Ms. Janet Seman 216-295-4040 seman_j@shaker.org
Nurse: Ms. Jemonica Bell 216-295-4042 bell_j@shaker.org

https://www.shaker.org/calendar
mailto:hayward_c@shaker.org
mailto:hessell_a@shaker.org
mailto:seman_j@shaker.org
mailto:bell_j@shaker.org


A Message from the Principal

September 1, 2024

Dear Fernway Families,
As we continue our mission to create a safe, inclusive, and equitable learning environment for all
students, we would like to address an important matter regarding food items being brought from home to
school for sharing.

Effective immediately, we kindly request that no food items from home be distributed at school events,
parties, or in classrooms. This decision has been made after careful consideration of several important
factors:

Food Allergies and Safety Concerns:
The safety of our students is our top priority. Many children have severe food allergies, and even with the
best intentions, it can be challenging to ensure that all shared food items are free from allergens.
Preventing the distribution of home-brought food helps us manage and minimize the risk of allergic
reactions.

Inequities and Inclusivity:
We are committed to fostering an environment where every student feels included and valued. The
practice of bringing food from home for parties or events can inadvertently create inequities among
students. Not all families have the same resources or ability to contribute food items, which can lead to
feelings of exclusion or embarrassment for some children.

Health and Nutrition:
While many families choose to provide healthy snacks, there is always a variance in nutritional value and
quality. By restricting home-brought food items, we can better ensure that any food provided at school
meets our nutritional guidelines and supports the health and well-being of all students.

Alternatives to Celebrating Special Occasions
We understand that sharing food has been a traditional way to celebrate special occasions. However,
there are numerous other ways we can celebrate and acknowledge these moments:

● Non-Food Items: Consider bringing in items such as stickers, pencils, or small toys for students to
share and enjoy.

● Classroom Activities: Teachers can organize special games, crafts, or other fun activities to mark
celebrations.

● School-Approved Snacks: When food is part of a celebration, it will be provided by the school to
ensure safety and equity.

How You Can Help
We ask for your cooperation and understanding as we implement this policy. Please refrain from sending
any food items to school for sharing. If you have any questions or need assistance in finding alternative
ways to celebrate, feel free to reach out to your child’s teacher or the school administration.

Thank you for your continued support in making our school a safe, inclusive, and nurturing place
for all students.This Friday, we will have an NFL/Brown’s Spirit Day to celebrate the start of the NFL
season. Students are encouraged to wear their favorite team colors. As always, students not interested in
wearing gear associated with the theme of the week are encouraged to wear red and white or their
Fernway/Shaker gear every Friday.



Have a wonderful week!

Sincerely,

Christopher C. Hayward

A Message from the IB Coordinator
Dear Fernway Families,

For those of you who are new to Fernway, my name is Alexandria Royal and I’m the International
Baccalaureate Coordinator. This is my second year at Fernway and ninth year in the district. I came to
Shaker Heights with prior teaching and leadership experience in Oberlin City Schools, and Cleveland.
This is an exciting year for Fernway with the addition of 5th grade and staff members from Woodbury. We
are so excited to welcome them into our learning community.

Fernway is an IB school which means we are part of the International Baccalaureate World School
community. The mission of all IB schools is the following:

The International Baccalaureate® aims to develop inquiring, knowledgeable and caring young people
who help to create a better and more peaceful world through intercultural understanding and respect.
To this end the organization works with schools, governments and international organizations to develop
challenging programmes of international education and rigorous assessment.
These programmes encourage students across the world to become active, compassionate and lifelong
learners who understand that other people, with their differences, can also be right.
As a school with the Primary Years Programme (PYP), we start our year learning about and reflecting on
the Learner Profile. To learn more about the Learner Profile, click here.

In the coming weeks, I will begin visiting classrooms for design and inquiry lessons connected to the units
of inquiry. Here at Fernway, we encourage our parents to be partners in the learning community. We’ve
had many parents come to be guest speakers for their child’s classroom and/or grade in connection to our
units of inquiry. Click here to see our building’s programme of inquiry or POI for the 2024-25 school year.

If you have any questions, or if you’d like to be a guest speaker this year, feel free to reach out to
Alexandria Royal at royal_a@shaker.org or 216-295-4842.

An essential element of the International Baccalaureate primary years programme is the learner profile
attribute. The IB learner profile attributes are the foundation for the development of students in the IB
primary years programme. As we begin the school year our teachers often begin with the unit Who We
Are and do a deep dive into each of the learner profile attributes. To learn more about the IB Learner
Profile, watch this video.

Another way we kick off the year in an IB school is by developing classroom essential agreements. These
outline how everyone wants to interact with each other. The agreements are co-constructed as a class
and signed by each member of the classroom community.

https://www.ibo.org/benefits/learner-profile/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Wxflguw3PpsGOHTmqR3y9uK_HzZqwelyab-mELlimFs/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vYNIX7FW2DOAF00o1_Q_iwUwqhkpGhNlp50FsJ__sFQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vYNIX7FW2DOAF00o1_Q_iwUwqhkpGhNlp50FsJ__sFQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X3ccIV5wqHU


If you have any questions about IB, feel free to reach out to Alexandria Royal, Fernway’s IB coordinator.
royal_a@shaker.org.

A Message from the Nurse

Welcome Fernway families to 2024/25 school year from school nurse Ms. Bell! Some friendly
reminders for the school year:

● All administration of medication in school both prescription and OTC require a healthcare
provider order, per Shaker’s medication policy.

● Please provide/update me with your students' health care needs.
● Immunization deficiency letters will be mailed out 10 days after the start of school.
● When to keep your student home if:

○ Fever > 100.4
○ Vomiting
○ Diarrhea
○ Persistent cough

○ Fresh cold with persistent
runny nose

○ Rash that has not been
diagnosed



○ Strep throat (should not
return to school until 24
hours after medicine has
started). If your child has only

been cultured, please wait for
results before sending them
back to school

School News

School Security
Fernway Elementary School will be continuing to use an ID visitor badge system. This will require all
visitors to provide identification upon arrival (drivers license, state ID, etc.) Your ID will be used to input
information into the security system. We will then be able to print out a visitor badge to be worn while you
are in the building. Once you are in the system, we will not need your ID for future visits.

Complete the Volunteer Registration Process to Spend Time with Students

Anyone who is not a Shaker Schools employee must go through the volunteer registration process to
spend time with students in school or at any school-related activities. This includes but is not limited to
volunteering in or being in the classroom, working 1:1 with students, volunteering at PTO-sponsored
events and chaperoning a field trip.

The volunteer registration process includes completing a short Registration Form and scheduling an
appointment for fingerprinting. This must be repeated every three years. There is no cost associated with
this process.

To schedule an appointment, complete this short Volunteer Registration Google Form
(http://bit.ly/ShakerVolunteerRegistration). Schedule your appointment directly from the Google Form.
You can sign up to be a volunteer before completing the process; however, you cannot actually volunteer
until the process is completed.

If needed, you can check with the Office to see if you are already registered or need to update your
status.

PowerSchool Annual Update

The Annual Update for the new school year is now available in the PowerSchool Portal! This process
replaces the paper forms sent home at the beginning of each school year. Please complete this before
the first day of school.

New This Year: All families will need to upload a proof of residency document as a part of the annual
process. Instructions and example documents are provided on the form’s ‘document upload’ screen.

How do I get started?
Visit https://ps-sh.metasolutions.net and login to the PowerSchool Portal on your computer or through a
browser on your phone.

1. Select the student you wish to register along the top
2. Select the Annual Update 2024-2025 Icon on the left sidebar.

http://bit.ly/ShakerVolunteerRegistration
https://ps-sh.metasolutions.net/


3. Agree to the terms and conditions
4. Select Begin Forms

Parents who have never had a PowerSchool Account:
● Click for directions on how to create a NEW PowerSchool Portal Account.

Adding a student to an existing Powerschool Account:
● Click for directions on how to add a student to an existing PowerSchool Portal account.

Do I have to answer all the questions?
● No, but some questions are marked "Required" and must be answered before you can submit

your form.
What if I make a mistake?

● If you would like to make a change prior to submitting the form, you can navigate back to the
page using the “Previous” and “Next” buttons, or if you are on the Review page, select the
underlined field. If you have already submitted the form, you will need to contact the Registration
Office so they can make the changes for you.

I’ve completed the form, now what?
● Once you have finished entering your information, select “Submit.” This will send all of the

information to the school. If you cannot select this button, make sure you have answered all
required questions.

What if I have more than one student in the district? Do I need to do this for each child?
● Yes, you will need to provide information that is specific to each child. We recommend that you

complete and submit one form and then start another. This will allow you to “snap” (or share)
selected family information, which saves you time.

Help! I’m having technical difficulties.
● Email powerschool@shaker.org for help.

Fernway PTO News

PTO Night Out
The Fernway PTO is holding a meeting and social hour at Midnight Owl Brewery (20312 Chagrin Blvd) on
Tuesday, September 3 from 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. Come meet other parents, have some snacks, and learn
more about the PTO and how you can be involved (as little or as much as you want!). Stick around for
7:00 p.m. trivia offered by Midnight Owl!

Fernway ABC, 123K Run/Walk–REGISTER by 9/4 online!
Please join us, Saturday, September 21st for the 2nd Annual ABC, 123K Run/Walk to benefit Fernway
School. Register HERE: https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/ShakerHeights/FernwayABC123k or via the
paper registration that is being sent home with students. Register by 9/4/24 to ensure you receive your
desired t-shirt size.

This event is open to the whole community, so bring your family and friends to run, walk, cheer, or simply
join in for the after party! Please contact Sara Chengelis at saramjoyce@gmail.com for more information.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1-CgtgY5G1hQH1VUpjsPJcnv4SjdBjU7v9XaSJNfBDJ4/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/119ixi_MdP6audbVDpxasVH5SvUs4_4sOatKuQNxzu1E/edit?usp=sharing
https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/ShakerHeights/FernwayABC123k


Save the Date for a Fall Movie Night!
We are planning a food truck and movie night on Saturday, October 5! Details to come in the coming
weeks!

Get involved with the Fernway PTO!
Every student at Fernway matters and so does every one of their families! The diverse backgrounds,
experiences, and talents that make up our community should be represented in the Parent Teacher
Organization (PTO).

All families are automatically members of the PTO – it is free, and there are many ways to be active and
involved.

● Attend PTO-sponsored events (i.e. Back to School Picnic - free to all!, or run/walk in the Fernway
3k)

● Volunteer at one of our events–we rely on volunteers
● Sign up to be a Room Parent in your student’s classroom
● Help out on a field trip or class project…so get those fingerprints/background checks now! Click

HERE to schedule your appointment; there is no cost to you.

Stay informed: Register for PTO Directory for email updates AND follow us on Facebook at Fernway
Elementary PTO!

Sign Up for PTO Directory on MembershipToolkit
Registering for the Shaker PTO Directory is the only way for you to receive our Fernway PTO email
blasts! Please create an account and register your information with Membership Toolkit to be included in
the Shaker PTO Directory. Only registered members of our community can receive important
communications, access the directory, and collaborate together on PTO activities.

Shaker Sports Boosters
Mark your calendar!! The Shaker Sports Boosters is thrilled to offer our amazing MUM SALE ON
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14 @ 8:30 AM - 2 PM at Shaker Heights Middle School. All proceeds benefit
Athletic Programs at BOTH SHHS AND SMS! Same day sales only. Various sizes and colors. Thank you
for the support! Any questions to info@shakersportsboosters.com.

https://calendly.com/volunteer_face/volunteer-fingerprinting?month=2024-08
https://calendly.com/volunteer_face/volunteer-fingerprinting?month=2024-08
https://bit.ly/3gxwCfE
https://bit.ly/3gxwCfE
mailto:info@shakersportsboosters.com


Shaker Schools Foundation News

We are counting down to our 33rd annual A Night for the Red & White. Our event is on March 8,
2025!

We are seeking volunteers to join committees for the silent auction, marketing &
communications, and day-of setup & breakdown for the event. If you are willing and able to
assist us, please contact Erica Verderber at verderber_e@shaker.org.

Our gala will be held at the newly renovated Agora Theater & Ballroom. Save the date and plan
to join us – all are welcome!

—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Our Shaker community and friends are invited to the 2024 Schools Alumni Hall of Fame dinner
and induction ceremony on Saturday, September 14 at the Shaker Heights Country Club at 6
pm. Tickets are on sale now! For details about our inductees and ticket information, please
visit: https://shakerschoolsfoundation.org/hall-of-fame-2024

—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Stay up to date by following the Shaker Schools Foundation on our social media platforms,
Facebook, Instagram, and LinkedIn!

https://eml-pusa01.app.blackbaud.net/intv2/j/05E581C9-BCF7-4BAB-B2A5-6A9D671E210D/r/05E581C9-BCF7-4BAB-B2A5-6A9D671E210D_2926b9f5-9713-4d85-83c3-c2c102c95e23/l/5B403650-9A83-4EC4-9A26-4F16EB797EC3/c
https://shakerschoolsfoundation.org/hall-of-fame-2024/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3aBNfI2401l3ucEcvaGIA3Dha8KUe-hfjt32fDXeoG8fWHrDIuGQejw9k_aem_upKE4pD3WX0MzaQxfA82jQ
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TuW9q2gEPiZ0ROLzodeOIPsI0pVnVKU7tKVN6Z_0q9DNSi9aWJNHU8azI4dGxLOqhDTb4DVsnmLSKIm4YjhK1ydIDR2Jf9zgLdLB8PcrgMIecnwUb4kvTe4zMgMcnud533iqIitlvxExx6A1zRrIN9mvI4AvQEoAJHxyeHA9vm5rI1pAJPmy0A==&c=n8reBZfmlVQW6zk38ASSFqceUM22VXgwPz8cPdy2d9FfHN_dkWEfBA==&ch=I4bF5ghl202hYcDYwAaiOBqYVsVGVJxTvyGivWojt4aBrWz-WpZMzg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TuW9q2gEPiZ0ROLzodeOIPsI0pVnVKU7tKVN6Z_0q9DNSi9aWJNHU0udt5rLSas84q6B_xHEJPvD5ILPRikgIxabCUNbN8iN2MzgJZov9bqbUK2RWw3lq9tTxl8zOljRRvlk5_HRt1H-GznMzq0nF9ctufk3BBhJC70FfJWn0Ez6LjkjukZpCbjUFlTFHtlm&c=n8reBZfmlVQW6zk38ASSFqceUM22VXgwPz8cPdy2d9FfHN_dkWEfBA==&ch=I4bF5ghl202hYcDYwAaiOBqYVsVGVJxTvyGivWojt4aBrWz-WpZMzg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001TuW9q2gEPiZ0ROLzodeOIPsI0pVnVKU7tKVN6Z_0q9DNSi9aWJNHU1Idbk-5bKkBRC0vFrfdzFMEdHTXaM73uOb6wEr2PM6FmmHKRMaarXFby33Wn1m2zHtuhnJ0_4EgsldIjpgOQYbuhxu3fdmo2lw6Hvv9F-SK&c=n8reBZfmlVQW6zk38ASSFqceUM22VXgwPz8cPdy2d9FfHN_dkWEfBA==&ch=I4bF5ghl202hYcDYwAaiOBqYVsVGVJxTvyGivWojt4aBrWz-WpZMzg==
https://www.linkedin.com/company/shaker-schools-foundation

